March 3, 2004

Chairman Peter T. Ginaitee

House Environment and Natural Resources Committee

State House

Providence, RI 02903

RE: H 5308

Dear Chairman Ginaitt and Members of the Commitee, 

As members of the Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Stakeholders Project we write to you today to express our full support for H. 5308, House Resolution Promoting Goals to Reduce Global Warming Pollution.  We thank you for your leadership in sponsoring this resolution and for allowing us the opportunity to submit comments.

In the fall of 2001, the Department of Environmental Management, the Rhode Island State Energy Office and the Governor’s office convened the Rhode Greenhouse Gas Stakeholder Project in response to growing international agreement that carbon dioxide and other greenhouse gases are warming the planet at a rapid rate.  Reducing global warming is a major concern for Rhode Islanders because of its potential adverse impacts such as flooding in coastal areas, saltwater contamination of drinking water, extreme weather events and damage to local crops.

In July 2002, the Stakeholders released a Greenhouse Gas Action Plan that outlines 49 consensus options for reducing greenhouse gas emissions in the state.  It includes policies for reducing vehicle miles traveled, increasing energy efficiency and promoting the use of renewable energy technologies.  To date, many of the options in the plan have been implemented but we are far from full adoption of the Plan.  We need to continue pressing forward to ensure that the remaining options are developed for potential implementation in a timely manner.  The legislature will be key in helping to get this done.  

We are appreciative that in this resolution the General Assembly is recognizing the vital role it must play in order to successfully address the issue of global warming here in Rhode Island.  Your explicit support of the stakeholders and the Greenhouse Gas Action Plan will help generate momentum to implement the remaining measure of the plan.

We appreciate the opportunity to submit these comments and strongly urge you and your committee to continue its support all of the greenhouse gas reduction efforts in Rhode Island and vote in favor of H 5308.

Regards,

